April 26, 2011

To Whom It May Concern:

I highly recommend Lauren Pate for this teaching position.  I have had the pleasure of working with Lauren for the past two years. Last year she was involved in her elementary school field experience at Glencairn Elementary School where I taught sixth grade.  This past year she has been one of the interns on our three-person sixth grade team at Whitehills Elementary School where I currently teach.  She has impressed me with her dedication to excellence and will make an outstanding teacher. 

During her field experience, Lauren spent time in my classroom assisting students in Science.  At times, she worked with individuals needing extra support, but more often she integrated herself seamlessly into the daily routines of the class.  She also taught lessons in which she incorporated hands-on activities in a unit on erosion and deposition.  Included in these lessons were reading strategies designed to support students as they read the science text.

As an intern, Lauren designed and taught a two-week unit on energy.  She was particularly good at organizing inquiry activities that got students out of their seats to explore the concepts of potential and kinetic energy.  Students were enthusiastic and eager to participate.  Following these activities, Lauren managed their excitement by turning it effectively to the reflection and summarizing phase.  Following her unit of lessons, Lauren designed an assessment to give her feedback on her teaching. It was always a pleasure to see how well Lauren worked with individuals and groups of students to encourage them to be thoughtful and curious learners.

Lauren has proved herself to be organized, prepared and very thoughtful in her approach to planning lessons and creating assessments.  She monitors student understanding and adjusts her teaching to accommodate her students’ learning styles.  While she manages a class well, she also has shown that she has a fine rapport with her students.  Respect and a sense of humor go hand in hand in Lauren’s teaching.

As a colleague, I have found Lauren to be professional and supportive.  She often stepped in at a moment’s notice to help other teachers.  I would be proud to have her as a member of our staff and hope that you will consider her very seriously for a position with your school district.

Sincerely,

Wendell  Hocking

